






















CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE 

May 5, 2023 

Mr. Anthony E. "Tony" McDowell, Executive Director 

Virginia Opioid Abatement Authority 

701 East Franklin Street, Suite 803 

Richmond, VA 23219 

Dear Mr. Tony McDowell, 

The City of Chesapeake has entered into a cooperative partnership with the City of Virginia Beach to apply 

for a grant from the Opioid Abatement Authority. The purpose is to establish a Comprehensive Psychiatric 

Emergency Program (CPEP) and Acute, Inpatient behavioral health unit consisting of 20 beds. Both would 

support evidence-based withdrawal management services for people with OUD and any co-occurring 

mental health conditions. This project will assist with needed demands and strains that have 

overwhelmed law enforcement and the behavioral health system. Our goal is to ensure our citizens receive 

the best care as well as to reduce the burden of our police officers when a TDO is necessary. 

In order to meet the requirements set forth by the Opioid Abatement Authority the City of Chesapeake 

agrees to serve as the fiscal agent, support the implementation of the plan developed using the grant 

funds, and contribute funding to project. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Wanda Barnard-Bailey, Deputy City Manager at 

WBailey@CityofChesapeake.net  or 757-382-6605. 

Sincerely, 

&mtv1 
Christopher M. Price 

City Manager 

City of Chesapeake 

CC: Dr. Wanda Barnard-Bailey, Deputy City Manager 
Edwin Gonzalez, Chesapeake Integrated Behavioral Health Executive Director 
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